
otanes (C. and R. Felder 1865). 

In the Australian Museum Register there is the following entry:­
male, 2 females Stirling Range W.A. Oct. 1911 F.L. Whitlock, caught at 
western end of Stirling Range:· 

Specimens were classified by G.A. Wat erhouse 
doubt exists regarding this identification. 

as Oqyris otanes but 

During the past 77 years no records have appeared of any further 
captures of this species in or around the Stirlings. An effort therefore to 
re-discover the exist ·ence of this butterfly was warranted. 

Currently the status of the new species of Ogyris from Leeman is being 
evaluated. Thus, if the Stirling Range species could be found, it would make 
possible t�xonomi� and biological comparisons leading to the establishment 
of the speciftc status of the respective butterflies. 

A visit to the Stirling Ranges was organised for the period Oct. 31 
to.- Nov 4, 1988. My companions were Hugh Ballam and Peter Valentine ( Senior 
Lecturer in Geography, James Cook University, Townsville ). 

Soon after arrival we introduced ourselves to Ranger Tony Smith who 
subsequently introduced us to Forest Officer Greg. Broomhill. I would like 
to stress that Tony was most understanding, interested and co-operative 
throughout our investigation, for which we are appreciative and grateful. 

la.-�v,.l .f""� 
Our first aim was to look for Choretrum qlomeratum, the knownAplant of 

O. otanes in South Australia. We drove extensively along Salt River Road,
Chester Pass Road, South Road, Bluff Knoll Road, Stirling Range Drive, and
Red Gum Pass, examining on foot the Choretrum where it appeared.

This semi-p�rasitic shrub seems to grow invariably in conjunction with 
the eucalypt Wando�•in valley bottom situations. 

·rhe first encouraging prospect resulted from the netting of a female
specimen whic.b ___ indicated the probable existence of a breeding colony in the 
vicinity. Our search for bushes commenced. 

The tell-tale signs are a "scorched" appearance 
marks along the bark of stems and phyllodes and most 
presence of a sugar ant (Campanotus group) at the base 
first examination of bushes proved fruitless. 
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It was the realisation that absence of ants could be due to 
unfavourable soil conditions which led to our first discovery. Soil 
consistency had to be such as to facilitate burrowing for undergroung nests. 
This eliminated a vast number of bushes growing in lateritic clay . .  Soon we 
found several bushes which sati.sfied all requirements. We marked these with 
a view to returning after dark for examination. In our continued search we 
found only one other potentially productive location. 

Due to the apparent scarceness of colonies we wish to express our 
concern about habitat destruction particularly through burning. A concern 
that was, to our great satisfaction, equally appreciated by Tony and Greg. 
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